NSSS

Presents

THE POST BOY

The meeting was called at 2:15 P.M. by Vice President Lee Graybeal in the absence of President Al Shay. There were only 15 members and one guest present, Great Grandson of Ruthe Dreiling, Paul Gardiner. It is hoped he will become interested in stamps.

The drawing for covers given by Tom and Ron was held. Lee won the cash, \$7.00.

Walt reported a checking balance of \$606.61. All of the bills from NEVPEX have been received. A final report will be given at the September 10th meeting.

Walt came in contact with a clerk at the Sparks Post Office who is a collector but she did not know there was a Stamp club in the area. She will try attend the September meeting.

The picnic, August 27th, will be at Bill Brews, 2333 Rodney Circle. Please let Ruthe know what you bring in the way of food. The club will furnish hamburgers and buns. Salads and desserts are needed also beverages. This is an opportunity to bring your family and guests. May be a way to interest someone to become a member.

A fellow worker of Ruthe's at Reno Air did a flyer for NEVPEX "95 - the year we are hosting TOPEX. It was suggested we put their ad on the back page of our programs. This will be discussed at the September board meeting, 12:00 Noon. Board members: bring a sack lunch, if you like. Ruthe has received a list of judges to contact.

Jack Barriage has attended an Air Race Committe meeting and the JC.s will be notified they are not to sell the same items as we do. Jack has our cancellation and will get it to the Post Office.

A break was taken for refreshments, mixed fruit, cheese and crackers.

The Auction with 24 lots was conducted by Ron, only 2 lots remained today.

Remember the next meeting, August 27th, is the picnic at Bill Brews. It will start at 4:00 P.M.

The meeting adjourned at 3.30 P.M.

Kay Williams Secretary. August 27th. The annual picnic was held in the backyard of Bill Brew's home. A fabulous time was had by all that attended. There was loads of delicious food. Hamburgers were served hot off the grill. The weather was pleasant and provided a nice setting for lots of discussion.

The newly elected officers were announced. Ed Hartley, vice president; Ivan Horsky, board member, and Bill Brew, secretary. NSSS thanks all board members for their assistance in maintaining a superb organization.

Our next meeting will be on Sept. 10th with a program provided by Rick Sorenson. Refreshments will be in the hands of Catherine Cole. Come out and enjoy the beginning of our program year.